Shireoaks Parish Council
Minutes of the Meeting held on 13th March 2018 at 7.15 p.m. in Shireoaks Village Hall
Present: 
Councillor MacDonald (Chair)
Councillors  G Corrie, P  Blagg, S Fielding, B Ayton and R Hauxwell.
District Councillor Pressley
M Welch (Clerk) 
There were four members of the public present.   
Councillors were all given a handout on the scheme by the Friends of Woodlands, Mr Eric Haykin then gave a presentation of the work done since 2015 and future plans.   He discussed the grant applications which had been applied for both in the past and currently, the original plans have been amended.  A LIS application has been made for the £64000 scheme which if successful will need 50% cash to be raised.  Councillors were given the opportunity to ask questions and were asked if there are any areas the Parish Council could help them with.  Councillor Pressley suggested they contact the Rotary Club for help with contacting local businesses.  An application has been put in for money for projects in the Neighbourhood Plan and councillors were asked to support this.  Councillor MacDonald thanked the Friends of Woodlands for the presentation.
5496 Apologies.
There were no apologies. 
5497 Declaration of Interest
There were no declarations of interest.
5498 To approve the minutes of the meeting held 13th February 2018.
Councillor Blagg proposed the minutes be approved as a true and correct record, seconded by Councillor Hauxwell.
5499 Matters arising 
a) Station Car Park -  Councillor Fielding is waiting to hear back from Gary Wood.
b) Cricket ground - This is still in hand with Bassetlaw Legal Department who have requested a meeting with council representatives.  It was agreed Councillors Blagg and Robinson should meet to discuss this with them.
c) Village signs - The clerk reported that these would cost around £1000 each plus £650 for the drawings and councillors felt that this should be left for now.
d) Monks Wood Estate (Bovis) – There had been a meeting which Councillors Hauxwell and MacDonald had attended, Councillors discussed this further and agreed to let the District Council see if they can sort this out with Bovis.
e) Defibrillator –The clerk has sent an email to the owners of the telephone box.
f) Church Clock – Nothing further has been heard the next round of grants is June.
g) Weight and Height restrictions on roads in the village and appropriate signage – The clerk has invited the officer from Derbyshire Highways to meet with the councillors who offered to meet her and show her the problem, nothing further has been heard.
h) Dog Fouling – The stickers have arrived and will be put on the bins, leaflets have been distributed and more spraying will be done.
I) GPDR –the toolkit has been circulated to councillors, this will be discussed further at the next meeting.
j) Poppy Appeal – Councillors felt these should be put on every other lamp-post and will check the number required for the next meeting, they can arrange for them to be put up.
k) Overhanging Tree Branches, Canal Bridge, Shireoaks Road – Councillor Fielding had reported this.
The overgrown oak tree was reported to be the responsibility of the Parish Council Councillor Blagg will have a look at it and obtain a quote from Mark.
The drains on Thorpe Lane are still causing a problem and Councillor Fielding has reported this and will chase it up.
5500	New Business 	
a) Vacancy on Council - Following the resignation of Mike Wild we have a vacancy, the notice has been displayed.

b) Plaque for tub - Details have been circulated, councillors will discuss this further at the next meeting.
	
d) Best Kept Village Competition - Details have been circulated and it was unanimously agreed to enter again this year.  Councillor MacDonald will email a map to the clerk to be sent in with the entry Councillors agreed not to exclude areas.

5501	Planning

a) New Applications
There were no new applications. 
b) Decisions 
18/00075/CAT Proposal: Tree Works - T1,T4,T6 - Ash Trees to be lifted to 8m,T2,T3,T5 – Conifers  be felled, T7 - Copper Beech Tree to be felled. Bridgend Shireoaks Road Shireoaks Worksop – Not to make a tree preservation order.
17/01633/FUL -  Installation of a Backup Electrical Generation and Storage Facility Together with GRP Gas Kiosk, Transformers, Substations, CCTV, Security Fencing and Associated Equipment – Worksop Recycling Centre – granted
5502 Reports from County and District Councillors
[bookmark: _GoBack]County Councillor Fielding has had considerable correspondence about the mud on the road and the dyke as well as complaints about water being taken from the standpipe in Woodside, these have been passed on and dealt with.  The mud in the layby on the bypass was discussed, Councillor Blagg explained that the potholes had been filled and the back of the layby had been soiled up however the bad weather had caused the problems.  Councillors also reported that the road sweeper had not been seen for two weeks.

District Councillor Pressley explained that A1 Housing have had a consultation with all tenants to see if they want to go back to the council.
There is a winter shelter open for rough sleepers in Crown Place Community Centre, Sandy Lane for when temperatures are below zero.
The District Council have passed a resolution about single use plastic bags and parish councillors were asked to look at this as well.
	
	
	
	
	
	
	


5503 Finance
	
	Balanced to statements as at 28.02.18
	
	
	
	

	
	Nat West Current
	
	
	
	£4,036.34

	
	Nat West Reserve
	
	
	
	£5,707.87

	
	Nationwide Clock Fund
	
	
	
	£892.74

	
	
	
	
	
	
	£10,636.95

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	The following Cheques are still unpresented
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	British Legion
	
	
	
	20.00

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	£20.00

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Payments received since last meeting
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	£0.00

	The following are to pay this meeting
	
	
	

	
	D Gower
	
	
	
	£422.90

	
	HMRC
	
	
	
	
	£64.60

	
	M Welch
	
	
	
	£277.11

	
	SWHL
	
	
	
	
	£340.00

	
	Village Hall
	
	
	
	£48.00

	
	CPRE
	
	
	
	
	£6.00

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	£1,158.61

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	After the above movements the balances will be:
	
	

	
	Nat West Current
	
	
	
	£2,877.73

	
	Nat West Reserve
	
	
	
	£5,707.87

	
	Nationwide Clock Fund
	
	
	
	£892.74

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	TOTAL FUNDS HELD
	
	
	
	£9,478.34

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Of which Firework balance is
	
	
	
	£3,559.87

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Remaining Parish Council funds
	
	
	£5,918.47

	
	
	
	
	
	
	



5504 	Correspondence
a) Consultation: Crime and poor performance in the waste sector - this had been circulated
b) Interim Review Polling Districts and Polling Places – the clerk passed on details.

5505	Members reports and exchange of information on matters of concern

Councillor Blagg reported that two bags of rubbish had been dumped in the gateway to the new estate, the clerk was asked to report this.
The Fireworks committee have requested details of the insurance policy and the clerk was asked to forward this to Councillor Blagg.
5506	Date of next meeting
Tuesday 10th April 2018
The meeting closed at 8.50 pm.
